
November 7th, 2022 

Council met in regular session at the Union Dale Borough Hall. Members present were Donna 

Tedesco, Ann Marie Saam, Tom Yale, Mike Fortuner, John Stephens, and Teri Madrid.  

 Presentation to the flag was performed 

Public comments: ` 

 

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed prior to the meeting and a motion to approve 

them was made by Donna Tedesco and seconded by Ann Marie Saam with all in favor. 

 

Correspondence- 

 

 

  

o Council received notice of Permit for Kevin Durko 

o Council received notice from Pa State Association of Boroughs dues renewal 

o Council received notice from the PA Mayors Association  dues renewal 

o Council received letter from Susquehanna County Planning development  

o Council received notice from Pennsylvania Department of Community and 

Economic Development of Act 57 Tax notice. 

o  

 

 

 

Monies Received- 

 

Interest 99.04$          

Berkheimer EIT 1,013.90$    

DGK Insurance 155.00$       

Purta Tax distribution 42.65$          

Bob Bates 580.50$       

Magisterial Judge Fines 48.55$          

Liquid Fuels Interest 21.21$          

 

 



Treasurer’s Report-  

 

 

 

 

Bills Paid- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A motion was made by Donna Tedesco to pay the bills. This was seconded by Mike Fortuner 

and approved with all in favor. 

 

 

 

As of 10/31/2022

General Fund Balance-Money Market $150,383.82

General Fund Balance-Checking $30,955.63

Liquid Fuel Fund Balance-Money Market $44,642.48

Liquid Fuel Fund Balance-Checking $3,835.00

6 Month CD Balance @ FNB $6,993.68

14 Month CD Balance $111,465.60

Sewer CD $53,178.68

American Rescue Dollars $12,507.97

1446 PPL $640.00

1447 PPL $40.62

1448 Sharkey Fuels $36.76

1449 Bob Bates $480.00

1450 Forest City News $86.00

1451 PA State Association of Boroughs $151.00

1452 Kyle House $425.03

1453 Carl Sinawa Tree Service $10,000.00

1454 Carl Sinawa Tree Service $10,000.00

1455 Carl Sinawa Tree Service $10,000.00



Unfinished Business- 

 

 

 

• Presbyterian Church Donation- The secretary contacted the insurance company for a 

quote. More information is needed as well. Marissa McAndrew conducted a title search 

and provided an update on the findings of the title search. Tom Yale questioned weather 

to keep the electric connected if it isn’t needed. The council will continue to research 

prior to making a decision. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Business-  

 

Dissolving the American Rescue Dollars Account- A Motion was made by Tom Yale to 

dissolve the account and move the funds to the General Checking account, Seconded by 

John Stephens with all in favor.  

 

2023 Budget- Council received a copy of the 2023 budget for review to be voted on at 

the December meeting. An Ad will be placed in the Forest News making the budget 

available to the residents by appointment.   

 

 

Donna Tedesco raised a concern about the Borough Hall bathroom needing to be 

repainted. Bob Tedesco will paint the bathroom and Council will reimburse for expenses 

A motion was made by Anna Marie and seconded John Stephens with all in favor.  

 

Meeting Adjourned Motion made by Mike Fortuner, seconded Donna Tedesco with all in favor.  

 


